Buckden

Parish Council

Romany Cottage, Buckden

North Yorkshire. BD23 5JA.

Tel: Skipton (01756) 760365

Minutes
Buckden Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of Buckden Parish Council held on Monday 8th August at 8.00pm in Buckden School Room.

1.
In Attendance: Mr. G. Schofield (Chairman), Ms. A. Peters, Mr. P. Breen, Mr. C. Clarke, Mr. T. Akrigg.                                              Mr. T. Berry (Clerk)
District Councillor Mr. J. Roberts.

Apologies were received from County Councillor Mrs. S. Marshall

7 Members of the public were admitted to hear the discussion with Mr. R. Humpage. 3 left after this, 4 remaining to hear the Meeting proper.
As the Meeting was being addressed by Mr. R. Humpage with regard a letter, see attached, which was concerning Kettlewell School, parishioners from other parishes were there to hear only his address. 
2.
Minutes of the previous Meeting.


This was proposed by Ms. A. Peters and seconded by Mr. C. Clarke.
3.
Declaration of Interests.

No Councillor declared any pecuniary or personal interest in any item on the Agenda when invited the result of which may have made a difference in the outcome as decisions are being made.

4.
Matters arising.
4.1
Copy of letter received by Kettlewell Sch. Governors.
Summary of Richard Humpage’s response and explanation of the governor’s position.


See appendix A


See appendix B – written by Mr. R. Humpidge.


The Chairman invited questions from the floor.


Parishioners sought clarification as to why the head teacher now had reduced hours in the classroom.

Mr. H replied that there was so much more administration now, this was impossible. As circumstances and budgets change, then methods as to how the school was run have to change which was why now staff were working at combined sites.

Children will only join with other schools for certain things. It is the governors aim to maintain Kettlewell as a viable school as long as possible. He stressed that all the Ofsted reports had been admirable, that being the case, then let us make this well known so more pupils are attracted.
He agreed that perhaps the governors had not been sufficiently communicative with parents but this would be altered in the future. He and the governors had been saddened to receive the initial letter.

Mr. H. asked those present and any other parent to help form a written strategy for the school.

Mr. Schofield thanked Mr. Humpidge.

Attendees not connected with BPC business left the Meeting.

4.2
Road repairs at Fleet Moss - DC Mr. J. Roberts, referred from July Meeting. JR was in contact with Area 5 Highways NYCC. A parishioner attending the Meeting elaborated on the details and whereabouts of the necessary repairs.

4.3
Solar panels. Mr. G. Schofield to report. It was decided by the Councillors that they would like article 4 
of the Act to be enacted so the Council were made aware of any further installations of solar panels. DC Mr. J. Roberts to follow this up.

4.4
HGVs through Buckden.

●
Copy letter from CC Mrs. S. Marshall to Chris Craven, Highways Manager CDC explaining PCs complaints. (ref: 6761)

●
Copy email from DC Mr. J. Roberts informing the Police, they will send duty car to assess one morning. (ref: 6763)
●
Copy email from CC Mrs. S. Marshall following communication with Ken Martin at NYCC.                              (ref: 6769)
●
Copy email from Matt Biker, Director Biker Group re: his HGVs. (ref: 6771)

●
Copy of email from CC Mrs. S. Marshall along with communication with James Gilroy NYCC. (ref: 6774)

●
Copy of email Robin Davidson has sent to NYCC. (ref: 6793)

Noted the problem should reduce on reading the email from Matt Biker where he states in August the volume of traffic will reduce as another quarry will be used. Clerk asked to enquire when this traffic will cease.

4.5
Tyres in quarry lay by. Acknowledgement from CDC of telephone conversation with Clerk (ref: 6765)

These tyres have not been removed, Clerk to chase up this work.
4.6
Brightening up the back of the ‘Winter signs’ on village green. On advise from DC JR, Clerk to contact Ian Mann at YDNPA to find out contact details of signs.
5.
Councillors Report.

Mr. Schofield invited DC Mr. J. Roberts to make his report
Mr. Roberts thanked Mr. Schofield and said following Mr. Humpage’s outlining the current problems at  Kettlewell School he hoped these would soon be resolved and the schools management could return to a more equitable status. It would be a shame following all the hard work carried out by so many members of the public during the recent threatened closure, the problems became insurmountable.

The new Council Offices at Belle Vue Square would be opened on 8th September and the move from Granville Street will be complete.  Brewery Lane would also be reopened.


CDC has reduced their staffing levels as central government had requested.


Planning Applications for the development of Elsey Croft and Green Lane, Glusburn by Skipton Properties were still under discussion.


The £1 bus scheme for under 18s was highlighted.


The Co-op in Skipton was closing and this was going to cause a problem as to the position of the Post Office which is currently there. There was a possibility of it being repositioned to the premises across the road where previously The Pumpkin card shop had been or to next door to the Co-op where there had been a public house.


YDNPA had restructured itself and work was going on to bring all its functions back into operation.


The projected hydroelectric generating system proposed by Kettlewell PC had been turned down by the Environment Agency as it was going to interfere with the spawning of brown trout in the river.

6.
Finance.

6.1
Copy of letter enclosing cheque to Horton Landscaping. (ref: 6762) - noted

6.2
HSBC – Community Account. (ref: 6777) - noted

6.3
HSBC – High Interest Account (ref: 6778) – noted.
7.
Planning.
7.1
YDNPA – Decision to grant permission to erect agricultural workers dwelling at Vicarage Field, Hubberholme. (ref: 6772) – noted.
7.2
YDNPA – Planning permission for erection of summerhouse in rear garden of The Old Sawmill, 

8, Buckden Court, Buckden. (ref: 6779) – noted.
8.          Correspondence received.

8.1
Email - rsnonline – news digest. (ref: 6759, 6776, 6785, 6787, 6794) – available.
8.2 Copy email from CC Mrs S Marshall to NY Police re: motor bikes. (ref: 6760) – available.
8.3 ‘Country Air’ – The newsletter of Rural Action Yorkshire. (ref: 6764) – available.
8.4 Email - YLCA – ‘Derelict Buildings.’ (ref: 6766) – available.
8.5 Email - YLCA – Grants policies. (ref: 6767) – available.
8.6 Email - ‘Sustainable Gov’ - Helping Public services Cut Waste & Improve Operational Efficiencies.
(ref: 6768) – available.
8.7
Email - YLCA Request for donation to raise money for retirement present for Ian Strong and attend retirement party. (ref: 6770) – available.
8.7 CDC – ‘Ride Around for £1. (ref: 6773) – poster displayed.
8.8 CDC – Kevin Wailes – correcting year for ‘grass cutting quotes.’ (ref: 6775) – available.
8.9 NYCC – Consultation to refresh the Sustainable Community Strategy for North Yorkshire. (ref: 6780)

· available.
8.10 White Rose Update. (ref: 6781) – available.
8.11 Email – ‘Sustainable Gov’ - Helping Public Services Cut Waste & Improve Operational Efficiencies.
(ref: 6782) – available.
8.12 Email – ‘Unlock democracy’ – Proposal to empower local councils. (ref: 6783) – available.
8.13 Email – YLCA – South Elmsall Town Council – post of Deputy Town Clerk. (ref: 6784) – available.
8.14 Email – YLCA – Great Ouseburn PC. – Parish Clerk & little Ouseburn, Kirby Hall and Thorpe Underwoods PC – Parish Clerk. (ref: 6786) – available.
8.15 Email – DCK Beavers – Accounting Solutions. (ref: 6788) – available.
8.16 Email – ‘Sustainable Gov’ – Helping Public Services Cut Waste & Improve Operational Efficiencies.                               

(ref: 6789) – available.
8.17 Email – YLCA – ‘What Councillors need to know.’ (ref: 6790) – available.
8.18 Email – YLCA – Involvement with Library Provision. (ref: 6791) – available.
8.19 Email – Furniture Work – sale details. (ref: 6792) – available.
8.20 Email – YLCA – New to the YLCA website this week. (ref: 6795) – available.
8.21 Email – ‘Unlock democracy’ – Involved in the Sustainable Communities Act? (ref: 6796) – available.
8.22 Email – ‘Sustainable Gov’. (ref: 6797) – available.
8.23 Email – Community News – July 11. (ref: 6798) – available.
8.24 Email – YLCA – Conference booking form. (ref: 6799) – available.
8.25
NYCC – Winter Maintenance Parish & Town Council Scheme. (ref: 6800) – available.
9. Any other business.
9.1 CDC – update on Electors List. (ref: 6802)
9.2 Clerk requested to bring prices for salt and sand to next Meeting.

The Chairman closed the Meeting at 9.30pm as all business had been completed.
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Appendix B 


Kettlewell School 


During the period of the Review conducted by North Yorkshire County Council into the 


provision of Primary Education in Upper Wharfedale several alternatives were proposed 


and discussed by the Governing Body and at various public meetings. The Governing 


Body preferred option has always been to collaborate with other local schools, primary 


and secondary. This would enable us to keep Kettlewell School open, to remain 


financially viable and to retain teaching of children at Kettlewell. It is the firm opinion of 


the GB (and me personally) that children registered at Kettlewell School should be taught 


in Kettlewell school the vast majority of the time. It might well be that we join with other 


schools in the cluster for certain days such as sport, school play or DT as examples. But it 


remains absolutely fundamental that children remain in Kettlewell for all the major 


elements of the curriculum. This will remain the case for the foreseeable future, or until 


the numbers of pupils on roll fall to such a level as to make it impossible to continue. 


To help us to achieve this financial security we have entered into a firm collaboration 


with Grassington School. We are sharing our Head Teacher on a permanent basis from 


September. This simple measure saves us in the region of £9,000 a year, enough to take 


us from an in year deficit to an in year surplus. During the review we had discussions 


with all other primary schools in the area (Grassington, Threshfield, Cracoe, Burnsall and 


Boyle and Petit schools) as well as Upper Wharfedale School. The heads and chairs of 


governors for all these school met on several occasions and it was agreed by the vast 


majority that the best way to secure the education for all of our children in Upper 


Wharfedale (4-16) is greater and deeper collaboration between all of us. We did discuss 


sharing headteachers but as it was only Grassington without a head we have started with 


two schools but most of the other schools expressed an interest in the idea when 


circumstances change (ie when a head leaves). But in the mean time we have started 


collaborated in other ways. As a group of schools we were successful in a grant 


application to help us set up a School Business Manager project to cover the whole 


cluster. We are in the process of getting this up and running now, and the idea is to save 


us money on administration, contracts and greater coordination amongst the schools. 


 


Staffing 


The question of too many staff was raised. 


Whilst we have been in a very successful collaboration with Arncliffe over the last two 


years, the numbers on roll at Arncliffe unfortunately dropped to four. We were of the 


opinion that keeping them in this small group was not benefiting them, so combined the 


teaching with the Kettlewell children. This basically meant that we were running one 


school with the budget of two schools, which meant we had a lot of extra money. We 


decided to spend this money whilst we had it to provide the best possible education for 


the children in our care. We were able to split KS2 into two classes and provide extra 


teaching assistants for both classes and KS1.  


Because of this collaboration with Arncliffe we were able to provide all this extra staffing 


and still carry forward a surplus into next years budget. 


The collaboration with Arncliffe comes to an end with the closure of the school. This 


means we have had to adjust the staffing structure at Kettlewell from September. To this 


end we have just completed a process of redundancies. There will be fewer staff with 







fewer hours in the next academic year. KS2 will be taught as one class next year with one 


teacher responsible for all four year groups. 


 


Why are there two full time administrators at the school? 


There aren’t. We have only ever had one part-time administrator at Kettlewell and the 


hours are being reduced for next year as our available budget has been reduced. Any 


rumours to the contrary are false. 


 


The best advocates for the school are the local residents, Kettlewell School is small and 


vulnerable and without a united community behind it there is a very good chance the 


school will close. It is time to put all this negativity behind us and to move forward, it is 


doing nobody any good. After all, we are all in agreement that we want Kettlewell School 


to stay open. 






